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The	dominant	news	story	in	the	month	of	August	2020	was	the	easing	of	the	lockdown	restrictions	with	the	move	down	to
level	2.		The	number	of	new	daily	Covid-19	infections	appears	to	be	reducing	from	one	day	to	the	next	which,	as	a	result	has
allowed	the	Government	 to	reduce	the	number	of	 restricted	activities.	 	At	 this	stage	now	 large	parts	of	 the	economy	can
operate	without	hinderance	and	it	appears	that	many	people	are	taking	advantage	of	the	situation,	causing	a	generally	more
optimistic	mood	out	there.
	
With	 the	 economy	 opening	 up	we	would	 expect	 to	 see	more	 people	 returning	 to	work	 or	 finding	 new	 employment.	 	We
however	remain	cautious	over	possible	 impact	of	a	second	wave,	given	what	the	rest	of	 the	world	experienced	after	“re-
opening”.		South	Africa	doesn’t	have	any	choice	though	–	any	future	implementation	of	restrictions	would	bring	our	economy
to	 its	 knees	 and	 we	 hope	 the	 Government	 tries	 to	 manage	 the	 pandemic	 through	 measures	 such	 as	 education	 and
continued	reinforcement	of	the	safety	protocols,	as	opposed	to	restrictive	measures.
	
The	main	economic	drivers	in	this	month	were	political	in	nature	(it	seems	to	be	a	consistent	theme).		South	Africa	as	we
often	remind	people	is	an	Emerging	Market	economy	and	we	are	thrown	into	the	same	basket	as	countries	such	as	China,
India,	Brazil,	etc.		President	Trump	upped	the	spat	with	China	again	and	the	tension	around	the	trade	relations	between	the
two	economic	superpowers,	causing	a	move	to	risk-off	and	had	the	effect	of	weakening	the	Rand	along	with	other	emerging
market	currencies.	 	Fortunately,	 the	currencies	managed	to	claw	back	all	 the	 losses	by	the	end	of	 the	month	as	positive
global	economic	data	saw	a	more	favourable	positioning	into	risk-on	and	a	return	to	Emerging	Markets	come	month	end.	
The	Rand	does	remain	under	undue	pressure	whilst	the	infighting	continues	between	factions	of	the	ANC	as	they	deal	with
the	issue	of	corruption.
	
The	JSE	had	a	poor	month,	sustaining	a	small	 loss	whilst	most	other	global	markets	ended	higher.		We	have	now	almost
recovered	all	the	losses	sustained	in	the	Covid-19	crash,	which	was	one	of	the	swiftest	market	crashes	ever	and	certainly
the	 quickest	 subsequent	 recoveries.	 	Despite	 the	 recovery,	we	 remain	 a	way	 off	 our	 highs	 of	November	 2017	 so	 local
valuations	of	stocks	still	look	favourable.		This	is	not	the	case	globally	where	the	indices	are	continually	making	new	highs.	
Whilst	the	stock	markets	have	experienced	a	“V”	shaped	recovery	the	economies	certainly	will	take	longer	to	recover.		The
stock	markets	tend	to	be	forward	looking	and	at	this	stage	it	appears	that	markets	are	pricing	in	a	time	beyond	Covid-19
where	the	economies	are	operating	at	normal	capacity.		There	is,	however,	still	a	huge	amount	of	“cheap	money”	floating
around	the	system	because	of	all	the	government	stimulus.		We	partly	subscribe	to	this	theory,	but	we	feel	global	markets
have	run	too	hard	and	therefore	remain	cautious	on	global	valuations.
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HOW	A	LOW	INTEREST	RATE	CAN	BENEFIT	THE	CONSUMER
	
The	most	recent	version	of	 the	FNB	Property	Barometer	made	for	 interesting	reading.	 	 In	their	August	2020	release	they
indicated	that	residential	property	prices	had	gone	up	by	1.4%	year-on-year.		This	growth	was	despite	the	Coronavirus	and
the	economic	lockdown.		Despite	the	growth	being	relatively	low	it	is	of	critical	importance	as	consensus	within	the	first	half
of	the	year	was	that	the	property	market	could	be	on	the	verge	of	collapse.		What	the	economists	may	have	originally	failed
to	calculate	was	how	long	the	stringent	lockdown	was	going	to	last,	but	what	they	would	have	all	been	in	agreement	on	was
how	the	reduction	in	interest	rates	would	have	boosted	the	property	market.	
	
In	our	Financial	View	this	month	we	look	at	the	impact	low	interest	rates	have	on	us	and	the	economy.		Interest	rates	are
now	the	lowest	they	have	been	in	South	Africa	since	about	1970.			It	is	important	to	note	that	having	lower	interest	rates	will
not	suit	everyone	(people	in	retirement)	but	it	will	suit	many	(people	with	bonds,	overdrafts,	credit	cards	etc).		It	should	also
benefit	the	stock	market	and	the	property	market.
	
The	Prime	Overdraft	History	of	South	Africa
	
South	Africa	has	two	predominant	interest	rates	of	importance.		The	first	is	the	Repo	(repurchase)	rate	which	is	the	rate	that
the	South	African	Reserve	Bank	will	lend	funds	to	the	various	banks.		The	banks	then	in	turn	put	on	a	margin	and	on	lend	at
an	agreed	rate	which	 is	 the	Prime	Overdraft	 rate.	 	Historically,	South	Africa	has	used	many	different	economic	monetary
policies	with	the	current	policy	being	inflation	targeting,	which	was	implemented	in	1998.		The	SARB	will	move	the	interest
rate	up	and	down	 in	 response	 to	 inflation	 forecasts	whereby	 they	aim	 to	keep	 inflation	between	a	band	of	3%	 to	6%.	 	 If
inflation	is	seen	as	a	risk,	they	push	rates	up	which	will	result	in	a	spending	cut	and	vice	versa.
	
Mainly	as	a	result	of	Covid-19,	the	lockdown	and	an	attempt	to	stimulate	the	economy	and	spending	locally,	we	saw	the	fifth
interest	rate	cut	in	July	this	year	which	took	the	Repo	rate	down	to	3.5%	(Prime	Overdraft	rate	down	to	7%).		This	is	the
lowest	 the	 interest	 rates	 have	 been	 since	 the	 introduction	 on	 inflation	 targeting.	 	 Looking	 back	 further	we	 currently	 can
borrow	money	from	the	banks	at	the	lowest	rate	in	over	50	years.

Why	low	interest	rates	benefit	consumers
	
Lower	interest	rates	benefit	capital	/asset	purchases	because	when	buying	on	Hire	Purchase	(HP)	finance	you	must	repay
both	the	capital	and	interest	raised	on	the	loan.		A	lower	interest	rate	reduces	the	overall	amount	to	be	paid,	which	in	turn
reduces	the	monthly	instalment	required	to	settle	the	full	balance.	
	
A	small	reduction	in	the	interest	rate	can	make	a	large	difference	to	your	monthly	repayments	when	the	asset	is	financed
over	a	number	of	years.		To	demonstrate	we	can	use	the	example	of	a	R1m	home	loan	repaid	over	20	years.		At	10%	which
was	the	interest	rate	that	we	started	the	year	the	monthly	repayment	would	have	been	R9	650.22.		At	the	current	interest
rate	of	7%	this	monthly	repayment	drops	to	R7	752.99,	a	saving	of	20%	for	the	exact	same	home	loan.		No	change	in	the
capital	to	be	repaid	or	the	number	of	repayment	months.		This	puts	an	extra	R	1	898	in	your	pocket	each	month.
	
This	huge	reduction	in	debt	instalments	in	turn	has	a	positive	effect	on	asset	prices.		The	access	to	cheap	funding	creates	a
situation	where	it	 is	cheaper	to	buy	than	to	rent	and	as	a	result	 this	will	push	up	the	demand	for	properties.	Secondly	the
buyer	will	be	able	to	upgrade	and	buy	a	better	property	as	it	becomes	more	affordable.		Basic	economics	taught	us	that	the
more	demand	 for	a	product,	 the	more	 the	seller	will	be	able	 to	 realise.	 	We	expect	 to	see	something	similar	 in	 the	South
African	residential	property	market.	 	 Included	 in	 the	FNB	Property	Barometer	was	their	assessment	of	Demand	v	Supply
and	one	can	see	the	sharp	uptick	in	demand.
	

Given	 that	people	are	generally	negative	at	present	and	 that	economic	condition	are	 looking	bleak,	 if	you	 intend	buying	a
property,	now	would	be	a	good	 time	as	property	prices	are	depressed	and	you	will	probably	be	able	 to	negotiate	a	good
deal.
	
Lower	interest	Rates	–	good	for	the	stock	market
	
Usually	lower	interest	rates	favour	the	market	as	people	can	borrow	at	a	lower	rate	and	afford	to	take	more	risk.		In	addition,
the	man	in	the	street	has	more	disposable	income	in	his	pocket	and	therefore	has	more	to	spend.		This	should	be	good	for
retailers,	the	motor	industry,	jewellery	and	the	hotels	and	service	industry.		Lower	interest	rates	will	also	benefit	companies
with	a	large	debt	burden	and	should	have	a	direct	benefit	to	the	property	stocks.
	Due	to	the	increased	demand	the	companies	will	also	take	more	risk,	borrow	money,	and	employ	more	people	and	produce
more	goods.	 	The	returns	earned	on	 these	stocks	usually	have	an	 inverse	relationship	 to	 interest	 rates,	 they	earn	more
when	 rates	 go	 down	and	 as	 a	 result	 their	 share	 price	 go	 up.	 	 Lower	 interest	 rates	 should	 also	 be	 positive	 for	 property
stocks.		They	would	have	financed	the	property	in	their	portfolio,	so	lower	interest	rates	will	ultimately	enhance	their	returns.
	As	a	word	of	 caution,	at	present,	due	 to	Covid-19	and	due	 to	 the	 fact	 that	people	are	working	 from	home	and	avoiding
shopping	centres,	the	benefit	of	lower	interest	rates	may	take	longer	to	have	a	positive	effect	on	the	property	stocks.
	
Lower	Interest	Rates	are	not	good	for	people	in	retirement
	
Interest	rate	cuts	are	generally	bad	for	savers,	especially	people	who	are	in	retirement	and	do	not	want	risk	and	depend	on
interest	income.		Those	people	holding	cash	in	their	investments	now	earn	lower	returns.		It	is	certainly	not	a	case	of	“Cash
is	King”	currently.		With	cash	being	the	asset	class	with	the	lowest	volatility,	lower	returns	forces	investors	to	move	up	the
risk	curve	to	obtain	better	returns.		Many	people	have	been	invested	in	cash	products	as	returns	were	reasonable	and	to
avoid	any	volatility.		This	will	however	not	be	the	case	going	forward	as	they	will	struggle	to	outperform	inflation	with	lower
returns	on	their	cash	investments.		This	is	especially	so	if	the	person	is	paying	tax	on	their	interest	income,	as	after	tax	the
interest	income	will	not	beat	inflation	and	your	investment	will	lose	value	in	real	terms.
	
In	the	event	you	are	considering	alternative	investment	strategies	you	can	contact	Magwitch	and	allow	us	to	reassess	your
risk	profile	and	take	you	through	the	options	available	to	you	that	would	enhance	your	returns	over	the	long	term.
	

	

ABOUT	MAGWITCH

	
Magwitch	Securities	is	a	Financial	Services	Broker	offering	the	following	products	as	a
comprehensive	financial	solution	to	both	individuals	and	businesses:

	
• Employee	Benefits • Retirement	Planning • Money	Market

• Medical	Aid • Investment	Planning • Investments

• Risk	Benefits • Estate	Planning • Treasury	Management

• Short	Term	Insurance • Foreign	Exchange • Trust	Administration

	
t:	011	453	3048 f:	011	453	0715 www.magwitch.co.za

	
Magwitch	Securities	Proprietary	Limited	is	an	authorised	financial	services	provider,
registered	with	the	Financial	Services	Board	-	FSP	number	26829

	
	
	
Disclaimer:	Although	every	 effort	 has	been	made	 to	 ensure	 the	 accuracy	of	 the	 content	of	 this	newsletter,	Magwitch	Securities
(Pty)	Ltd	 accepts	 no	 liability	 in	 respect	 of	 any	 errors	 or	 omissions	 contained	 herein.	The	 contents	 of	 this	 newsletter	 cannot	 be
construed	as	financial	advice	and	does	not	confer	any	rights	whatsoever,	enforceable	against	any	party	and	does	not	replace	any
legal	contract	or	policy	which	may	be	subject	to	terms	and	conditions.
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